
September 13, 2010 
 

Hi Everyone,  
 

Well I have just returned from Ecuador and our team experienced a 
great trip.  You may have received a short newsletter just last week 
asking you to be in prayer for the team.  Well, we could tell many had 
been praying.  The Lord truly blessed as we had the opportunity to see 
over 700 Quechua Indians give their lives to Jesus.  

 

The Churches that took part in this trip where from the Dallas 
Texas area, which included, First Baptist Prosper, Living Water, 
Collin Creek, Duncanville Cowboy and First Baptist Church of Cleveland 
Texas which is close to Houston Texas.  The team experienced some very 
special times as we had the opportunity to minister in the city of 
Reombamba on a couple of occasions. This was not planed but a couple 
of days we finished early out in the mountains and had some great 
times in the city leading many to Jesus including many street 
children, police officers, and vender's.   

 

We also had the opportunity to see the Ecuadorian military band 
play as they accompanied us into the mountains one day. The entire 
military band made up of 30 men gave their lives to Jesus.  It was an 
awesome week. The next Happy Feet trip will be the last one of the 
year. I will be taking an EXTREME TEAM to Costa Rica to work on the 
Colorado River that separates Costa Rica and Nicaragua October 23-30. 
It sounds like we will be camping out closer to the Nicaragua side and 
will be there working among the people that live in villages on the 
river bank.  

 

This is an awesome trip to say the very least. Last year we 
encountered wild life that most people only see on TV. The people that 
live in this area are very receptive of the Gospel. So, begin praying 
now for the team of men - pray for our safety, and that many will be 
saved.  You will receive another newsletter before this last trip just 
as a reminder.  

 

Lastly, the 2011 year is shaping up. There are eight teams on the 
new calendar and another eight searching for a week to schedule. It 
looks like it will be a very busy new year. As always, please be in 
prayer for the financial obligations the ministry has.  These are 
difficult times for the ministry as it is for everyone.  

   

God Bless you as you serve Him and tell someone about Him TODAY!  

   

Bill Conlee    

 


